
Friends of the Derwent Valley Line

Minutes of 2015 Annual General Meeting

Held at the Brunswick Inn, Derby on Tuesday 20th October 2015
Present:

John Weaver (Chairman)
Chris Darrall

Alastair Morley

Harry Bird
Robin Lumb


Ian Ambrose

John Morrisey

Patrick Rigby
Roger Jackson

Stuart Smith

Rodney Thorne
Ariadne Tampion (Rail Future East Midlands)
Steve Jones (Rail Future East Midlands)
Apologies
David Rayner, Bob Pennyfather, Allan Dare, Ernie Marchant, David Willmott, Mike Hancocks, Paul Mobbs, Christopher Charlton, Garry Purdy
The chairman welcomed to the meeting Ariadne Tampion and Steve Jones from Rail Future East Midlands.

Minutes of last Meeting (21/7/15) – ACCEPTED.
Matters arising
Stuart Smith outlined progress on the Derwent Valley route map for the waiting room on Platform 2 at Derby.  
A design consultancy has been selected, and there will shortly be a meeting to progress the actual design.
It was noted that there had been some vegetation clearance on the Matlock branch.
Chairman's Report (circulated with Agenda) – This was ACCEPTED
 The increase in ridership was welcomed, but it was pointed out that traffic on Saturdays can often be a problem, with passengers sometimes struggling to get on.  EMT have been able to provide extra rolling stock during Matlock Bath Illuminations, with 3 or 4 coach trains (which were usually very well filled!)

As well as success for Ambergate, Belper and Cromford in the EMT Best station awards, Belper won the national ACoRP award for Community Art Schemes (permanent), and also for best photograph (taken by Ashley Franklin)
 Treasurer's Report 
The Accounts were ACCEPTED.  
Election of Officers 
All the current officers were re-elected for 2015/2016:
Post
Name
Chairman
John Weaver

Treasurer 
Harry Bird

Secretary
Chris Darrall

Webmasters
David Rayner & Harry Bird 

Membership Sec 
Robin Lumb

Steering Group
It was agreed that the Steering Group would consist of: John Weaver, Ernie Marchant, Robin Lumb, Harry Bird, Chris Darrall, Alastair Morley, Ian Ambrose, David Wilmott, John Morrisey and David Rayner
Current Train Service
The PPM figure for the line is very satisfactory, and is consistently above 90%.
It was noted that EMT are working hard to ensure sufficient coaches are available on trains to meet expected traffic peaks, and this effort was appreciated.  This was not always successful, particularly on some Saturdays, although Saturday evening trains during the Illuminations have had extra coaches, which have been well filled.

It was commented that in one recent disruption, replacement buses were provided very quickly, minimising the delay.

EMT have advised that additional ticket machines are being installed at all stations on the line, and this should be done by the end of 2015.  These will be monitored by CCTV, which will help at stations like Matlock Bath, which has been subject to a certain amount of anti-social behaviour.
EMT hope that drainage work on the canopy at Matlock will be sorted out in the New Year. 
Update from the CRP
The lights on the bridge at Belper are still a problem.  The trial period during which the lights were being left on later in the evening is coming to an end, and it is unclear whether this will continue.

Network Rail has approved a licence for station volunteers undertake planting work behind the new wall on the southbound platform at Belper.  A licence has also been approved at Ambergate for planting to be carried out on the bank along the approach road.
Progress is being made at Cromford in the management of the approach road.  Network Rail are applying to the Forestry Commission for a felling licence over the next 5 years to allow some trees to be removed.

The CRP has received an approach from a party interested in promoting “Music Trains” on the line, with a band playing on the train, a visit to a music venue near the line, and the band playing again on the return journey.  This happens on a number of lines (including the Hope Valley) but it was unclear as to whether the journey on the Derwent Valley line would be long enough to make this a viable proposition.  It was not something that the CRP could take on by itself, there would need to be an organization who would undertake all the practical arrangments, with the CRP helping with publicity etc.

East Midlands Trains Franchise Consultation

EMT’s franchise extension has been signed, which is to run for 2yrs 5mths to March 2018 (there is a possibility of further extension).

Our priorities for the Derwent Valley Line were considered to be:
· Current timetable to be the basis of the new minimum service specification

· All trains to be at least 2 cars, with 3 or 4 cars on busy services

· Improved evening service Nottingham – Derby – Matlock, with later last trains

· More trains to and from Chesterfield and Sheffield to call at Belper

· Sunday service to be hourly, and to start earlier than at present

· Increase capacity on the branch to enable a ½ hour service frequency where justified

· Greater provision for cycles on trains.

· Improvements to ticketing for people who travel regularly but not every day.

· Provision of train services on most routes on Boxing Day.

· Franchise to remain as at present ie Derwent Valley line included in the Sheffield- London mainline franchise and NOT split off to another franchisee.

It was noted that the Midland Mainline Electrification has now been “un-paused”, and work will resume, although completion is now not until 2023, 4years later than previously intended.
Any Other Business
There is currently an on-line petition for re-opening of the Matlock – Buxton – Manchester line, which is one of the long-term objectives of the Friends.  Everyone is encouraged to sign: 
https://petition.parliament.uk/petitions/108962/signatures/new
Ariadne Tampion congratulated the Friends on the quality of the website, which is informative and easy to use.  There is a link to it from the Rail Future website.
 Next Meeting:

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 19th January 2016, at the Brunswick Inn, Derby, commencing at 17.20.

Future meetings have been arranged for Tuesday 19th April 2016, and Tuesday 19th July 2016, both at the Brunswick. 
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